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November 21, 2017  
 

Taco E. Pope, AICP (transmitted by electronic mail) 
Director 
Nassau County Department of Planning & Economic Opportunity 
96161 Nassau Place 
Yulee, FL 32097 
 
RE:   Application for Rezoning to Planned Unit Development 
 Concourse Crossing, Phase 1 
 Prosser Reference No. 116023.03 
 
Mr. Pope: 

 
I respectfully request continuance (deferral) of Application No. R17-006 presently scheduled for the December 11 
Board of County Commissioners meeting. After yesterday’s creative session with you and your staff, we are 
revising our application materials to help better illustrate how the project can be something extra special for the 
Commissioners to consider. We are attempting to submit the revised application to the County no later than 
December 15, 2017. We respectfully request the public hearings for R17-006 be held at the Planning and Zoning 
Board’s January 22, 2018 meeting, and then by the Board of County Commissioners February 12, 2018.  
 
If I can be of any further assistance with this deferral, please do not hesitate to contact me day or night at 
904.318.8448 or trobbins@prosserinc.com. I will be in Nassau County this Friday afternoon and can easily stop by 
to discuss this matter further if you like. 

 
With kind regards, I am 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Anthony S. Robbins, AICP 
Senior Planner 
 
 
Copy (via e-mail): Justin Stankiewicz, Asst. County Manager 

  Mike Mulllin, Esquire, County Attorney 

  Doug McDowell, Planning and Economic Opportunity 

  Bob Selton, Colliers International Real Estate 

  Joyce Bradley, County Attorney’s Office 

  Bruce Robbins, Applicant 

 
 




